
 

The President of the Security Council presents her 

compliments to the members of the Council and has the 

honour to transmit herewith, for their information, a 

copy of a letter dated 18 February 2021 from the Chargé 

d’affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the United 

States of America to the United Nations addressed to the 

President of the Security Council. 

This letter will be issued as a document of the 

Security Council under the symbol S/2021/158.  

  

 

  18 February 2021 

 



 

 

UNITED STATES MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS 

 

799 UNITED NATIONS PLAZA 

NEW YORK, NY 10017 
 

 

Her Excellency  

   Dame Barbara Woodward, DCMG, OBE 

      President of the Security Council 

         United Nations, 

            New York 

February 18, 2021 

Madam President: 

I write to notify the Security Council, on behalf of my Government, that the United States 

of America hereby withdraws its letters to the Security Council of August 20, 2020 

(S/2020/815), August 21, 2020 (S/2020/822), and September 21, 2020 (S/2020/927).  It is the 

view of the United States that the measures contained in paragraphs 7, 8, and 16 to 20 of 

resolution 2231 remain in effect, and the provisions of resolutions 1696 (2006), 1737 (2006), 

1747 (2007), 1803 (2008), 1835 (2008), and 1929 (2010) that were terminated by resolution 

2231 remain terminated. 

 

I ask that you circulate the text of the present letter as a document of the Security 

Council. 

 

 

Ambassador Richard M. Mills, Jr. 

Acting Representative of the United  

States to the United Nations 

 


